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Next Week (20th) 
The Morning Service at 10am will be led by Chris Short, beginning a new series, 
“A Swarm of Vicky Bees” 

The fortnightly Prayer Meeting will be taking place at 6.30pm 

 

Look Up! See the Light!! 
Numbers 21:4-9 and John 3:14-21 
 

Throughout our lives we all make choices. Everyday we 
choose simple things, such as what to wear or what to eat. 
Sometimes the choices we make are more serious, we 
make decisions about who to marry, what job to get, 
where to live. In the Old Testament the Hebrews in the 
wilderness made some poor choices. They forgot how God 
had rescued them from slavery. Instead of looking up to 
God for help, they looked back at their former lives and 
looked down at their stomachs and grumbled! This had 
serious consequences. Yet God was gracious and told them 
to look up to be saved.  In the New Testament, Jesus 
echoes this story when He speaks of His own crucifixion 
and how we too have a choice -  to look up to Him and see 

light and life, or remain hidden in darkness. Today, at our All 
Age Service, we will explore the need to look up and see the light! 

Dan Fairhead 

This Evening 
Our monthly evening service is taking place at 6pm with refreshments 
afterwards as usual. 

Jez Taylor 
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Senior Minister   

Chris Short  
 

PA to Senior Minister 

Sandra Taylor 
  

Family Ministries 

Simon Grimes - Children 
 

Church Administrator 

Colin McMahon 
 

Caretaker 

Kevin Virgo 

 CAP Debt Centre Manager 

Phil Papps 
 

CAP Debt Coach 

Nadine Crawford-Piper 
 

Treasurer 

Mark Evason 
 

Finance Assistant 

Julie Hanks 
 

Ministry Assistants 

Tim Nunn (Discipleship) 

Lucy Craggs (Women) 
 

Life Group Coordinator and 

interim Youth Leader 

Jez Taylor 

 

01323 737974 
Eldon Road, Eastbourne BN21 1UE 
helpdesk@victoriabaptist.org.uk 

www.victoriabaptist.org.uk 

VBC Bank Details  

Account Name:  

Victoria Baptist Church Trust 

Account Number:  00010297 

Sort Code:  40-52-40 

Staff/Office Matters   
Staff movements for next week  

 Chris  off Tues  

 Colin  off Mon    Phil  in Tues am,Wed,&Thurs pm 

 Kevin   off Sat    Simon  off Tues 

 Tim  in Wed am & Fri am Julie  in Thurs   

 Nadine          in Mon & Thurs  Lucy   in Wed am, Thurs, Fri am  

 Sandra  off Thurs    Jez     in Wed & Fri 

Staff contact details:  

firstname@victoriabaptist.org.uk  

(eg chris@victoriabaptist.org.uk) 
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Sun 13 9.30am Prayer Meeting in Chris’ office  

 10.00am All-Age Service@10 with Simon & Jez   

 6.00pm Evening Service  

 7.00pm Xcav8  

Mon 14 6.00pm Girls Brigade  

Tue 15  Soaking in the Spirit (next meeting 22nd)  

Wed 16 7.00am Prayer Meeting  

 8.15am Community Fridge   

 10.00am Vicky Bees  

 6.15pm Boys Brigade  

 7.00pm Men’s Curry Night   

Thu 17 7.30am Prayer Meeting (men only)  

  Women’s Fellowship - next meeting Sept 4th  

 7.30pm Bible Journaling   

 7.30pm Ukraine Prayer Meeting  

Fri 18 10.00am Outreach Prayer Meeting  

 10.00am Vicky Bees  

 12.30pm Friends, Food & Fellowship  

 2.45pm VBC Open Golf  

 5.00pm Kids Club  

 7.00pm Xpect  

Sat 19    

Sun 20 9.30am Prayer Meeting in Chris’ office  

 10.00am Live@10 with Chris Short  

 6.30pm Prayer Meeting   

 7.00pm Xcav8  
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Preaching Engagements  Please remember in prayer 

Ian Doling Jul 13 Beer Congregational Church, Devon  10am 

Dan Fairhead Jul 13  Holy Trinity, Trinity Place   10.30am 
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Funeral Details 
Rose Pavey’s funeral will be held on Monday July 28th - the 
committal will be at Eastbourne Crematorium at noon, followed 
by the Thanksgiving Service here at VBC at 3pm. For catering 
purposes, please use the sign-up sheet in the Welcome Centre if 
you would like to join the family for refreshments after the 
service. 
 

 

Ruth Simmonds’ funeral meanwhile will be held on Wednesday 
August 6th.  The Thanksgiving Service will be at 11.30am, here at 
VBC with the burial following on from that at Willingdon 
Cemetery, 1pm. Family & friends are then invited to join together 
for refreshments here at 2pm. Again, please use the sign-up sheet 
in the Welcome Centre if you intend coming. 
 

 

For those of you who have been here for many decades, we are also hosting the 
Thanksgiving Service for Dorothy Durrant on Thursday July 24th. Dorothy’s 
husband, Bill, was VBC Secretary from 1972 to 1980, whilst their family - 3 sons 
and a daughter -  were baptised and dedicated here. Their son, Chris, a minister in 
Bournemouth, will be leading the service and I am sure Bill would be delighted if 
some of his peers were able to join them after the service for refreshments. Please 
let the office know if you would like to attend.  

 

Interested in Membership? 
If you would like to find out more about membership of VBC, please join Richard 
Kirk at the next meeting for Prospective Members on Sunday 27th July at 4pm - 
NOT 5pm as previously advertised. The meeting will be held downstairs in the Hive. 
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Prayer Diary :  14th  - 20th July 
Praise God from whom all blessings flow. Praise Him all creatures here below. 
Praise Him above the heavenly hosts. Praise Father, Son and Holy Ghost 

Monday   Praising and worshipping God is the most important thing we can 
do before we ever bring our prayers and requests to Him. Praise Him today 
however you feel, whatever is going on in your life. Bow down and worship for 
He is in control, however life may seem to be working out right now. 

Tuesday   This week we bring some difficult issues to God in prayer, starting 
with our government and MP’s. Please pray for Rachel Reeves, our Chancellor 
of the Exchequer, and other ministers to be able to deal with the pressures 
they are under at all times, dealing with tiredness, a complicated world, 
criticism and the direction they should lead our country. Pray that God will 
intervene. 

Wednesday   Pray about the situation with migrants trying to enter our 
country on small boats. Satan can use a situation like this to ignite hatred and 
division as the population increasingly resents the financial cost, the possibility 
of criminals secretly joining those on boats, and a sense of being out of control. 
Pray that God will bring strong Christian leadership in our government and 
national leaders to guide our population in paths of righteousness. 

Thursday   Please pray for those working in health care in our country. A 
successful operation, a caring nurse, doctor or other professional, correct 
medication really does help people to have faith in humanity again and to draw 
closer to thanking and praising God. May God empower Christians in the 
medical profession with His Holy Spirit. 

Friday   Please pray for teenagers and young adults in our country who are 
suffering badly with mental health issues due to many reasons such as social 
media, family breakdowns, the general decline in Christianity and the financial 
strain of ever increasing taxation and prices. As we know, many turn to drugs, 
face debt and feel trapped. Please pray for schools, universities and workplaces 
to continue to have improved strategies in place that offer professionally 
organised caring support that makes a real difference to the lives of individuals 
within the love of Christ. 

Saturday   Please remember in your prayers today the terrible suffering in the 
rest of the world due to war, ungodly government, poverty, natural disaster. As 
many face despair, pray for massive worldwide Christian revival, for God to 
pour out His power, love and the Holy Spirit. For unprecedented renewal that 
will bring peace and that God’s name will be praised everywhere. 

Sunday    Pray that you will truly know that all things work together for good 
for those who trust in Jesus Christ. Pray that you will keep your eyes fixed on 
Him. Pray that God will open the eyes of all who turn to Him today as He says 
He will, and that we will daily become more like Jesus. Amen 
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Do sign up for the Holiday 
Club as soon as possible to 

help Simon and his team plan 
more effectively  for the 
activities being provided. 

Bernhard Baron Care Home is well 
known to many of us with a number 
of our church family residing there 
and some of the home’s volunteers 

being members at VBC. Your support 
for this event would be much 

appreciated. 
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The flowers last week were donated by  

Margaret Martin 

I have just found birthday flowers at my door complete with 
text.  They are “bloomin’ loverly” as Eliza would say.  Please 

pass on my deep thanks and appreciation to those 
concerned.  DB  X 


